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TOWN BOARD WORKSHOP MEETING 

COLDEN SENIOR CENTER September 13, 2018 

 

MEETING CALLED TO ORDER AT 6:00PM 

PRESENT:      Councilman David Arcara                       

 Councilman Jesse Hrycik  

 Councilwoman Patricia Zurbrick 

                         Councilman Gerald Pietraszek 

 Supervisor James DePasquale 

  

ALSO PRESENT:      Town Clerk Christina Kerlin 

              Approximately 2 residents 

 

 

1. Request for use of the Town Park and the Senior Center 

 

Supervisor DePasquale reported that a request come in from Rachel Potter for the use of the 

Town Park and the concession stand and refrigerator. The recreation department does store items 

in the fridge along with supplies in the concession stand with that said Supervisor DePasquale 

was wondering how the Town Board felt about having someone use the fridge and the 

concession stand. After some discussion the Town Board agreed to let Racheal Potter reserve the 

shelter and have the bathrooms available but deny the use of the concession stand and 

refrigerator. 

 

Supervisor DePasquale stated that Michael Sullivan and Rick Tornow from Boy Scout Troup 

583 would like to address the Town Board on having a key for the Senior Center. The Senior 

Center doors were rekeyed there have been many incidents over the last year or so with doors 

being left open and with so many people having keys and also some damage from birds being 

inside the building. With all the door locks being changed over and limiting the number of keys 

issued the Town Board will be able to have a little more control over who is using the Senior 

Center. Michael and Rick stated that the Boy Scouts have had a key to the building in the past for 

when there meetings are held and to store their camping gear and would like to obtain a new key 

for the use of the building when needed. They stated the inconvenience for a person to come in 

and sign a key out with their work schedules and the Town Clerk office hours. There was 

discussion about letting the Boy Scouts have another key for the Senior Center and a checklist 

for them to use after each meeting. The Town Board decided to let the Boy Scouts have a key 

which was issued to Rick Tornow.  

 

 

2. Out Door movie projector for Colden Recreation 

 

Supervisor DePasquale stated that a donation was received last year from a past resident who 

donated $500.00 to the recreation department in memory of Keven Rothenberg who passed away  
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a few years ago. The plan for the money is to buy a projector and inflatable screen to show 

movies outside at Kummer Park. After checking with the Town of Alexander their projector was 

in the $2,000 to $3,000 range. Supervisor DePasquale was going to check with the Town of 

Aurora on their equipment and Councilman Hrycik will see how Erie County equipment is used 

at Chestnut Ridge Park. 

3. Surplus items for Hazman event on 9/15/18 

Supervisor DePasquale stated that the following items will be surpluses 1 Dell computer, 2 

Gateways computers, 1 Large gigabyte computer, 2 monitors, 2 Sonyo TV,s from the Sheriff’s 

department and 2 remote controls at the HAZMAN event this Saturday, September 15
th

.   

 

 

4. Review Minutes of August meetings 

Supervisor DePasquale asked if the Town Board received the minutes from the August 9
th

 Town 

Board meeting. Town Board agreed they have received a copy of the minutes. 

 

5. Updates from Council members (if needed) 

 

 

6. Updates from Supervisor(if needed) 

Supervisor DePasquale stated that a complaint letter was received from Todd Shelley about dogs 

on Park Street that are continuously barking at all times of the day and night. DCO Horschell 

will be instructed to cite the owner again and have the owners appear in court to address the 

situation. 

 

Other matters discussed were having the crosswalk remarked in front of the Town Hall to the 

Senior Center as well as at the corner of Route 240 and Heath Road by the Cherry Picker and the 

weeds and grass cut on the sidewalk on Boston Colden Road over the bridge to the school  

 

 

ADJOURN 

Supervisor DePasquale adjourned the meeting at 6:50pm. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Christina M. Kerlin,  

Town Clerk 

 

 



 

 


